Jefferson County Fire Protection District No. 2


Commissioner Art Frank

             Commissioner Herbert Beck

    Chairman of the Board


Commissioner Melody Bacchus
P.O. Box 433, Quilcene, WA  98376  360-765-3333 fax: 360-765-0133
BOARD FOR VOLUNTEER FF/PENSION & RELIEF BUSINESS:   MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept and sign Larry Robinson’s retirement papers.  Commissioner Herbert Beck seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.
CALL TO ORDER:  Chair Commissioner Art Frank called the Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioner of August 10, 2020 to order at 7:00 pm.  Commissioner Art Frank, Chief Tim McKern and Secretary Jean Morris were in attendance.  Commissioner Herbert Beck, Commissioner Melody Bacchus and David Neuenschwander were in attendance via phone.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept the agenda with the addition of 3. Cell phones under New Business.  Commissioner Melody Bacchus seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  MOTION:  Commissioner Herbert Beck moved to accept and sign the minutes of the July 13, 2020 Regular meeting as presented.  Commissioner Art Frank seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:  Upon review of the vouchers prior to the meeting by Commissioner Art Frank and Chief Tim McKern MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept and sign the vouchers in the amount of General Fire $30,990.44 and EMS in the amount of $19,048.36 for a grand total of $50,038.80 as presented.  Commissioner Herbert Beck seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.
CORRESPONDENCE:  None to be filed.

CHIEF’S REPORT & OFFICER REPORTS: 
FIRE CHIEF
Tim McKern

· Governance and Administration:

· Station 21 Construction Project Station 21  Admin ADA ramp complete. 
· New EMS Protocols complete out for final review and approval will train as we go. 
· COVID 19 Operational Guideline on-going 
· On-going Facebook Live once a month on Tuesday after board meeting. 
· Goals and Objectives:

· Station 22 Station clean-up ongoing  and Equipment Repairs
· PPE inventory ongoing / AFG Grant – pending 
· Radio and Pager inventory / pending 
· Review of VFIS Insurance renewal review completed 08/04
· Target Solutions on-line training program- 2021
· ESO Medical Billing program- review and maybe cost prohibitive 
· On-going Community Communication with COVID Crisis 
· Web Update to include new Pic’s and review of Mission, Vision, Core Values 
· Financial Resources:

· BIAS – move to 2021, New quote requested and potential Fall 2020 review , working with Jeff County now
· GEMT review and new rate for next 12 months is 3455
· Burn Permits and future plans – Only Fire Agencies issuing them leave to ORCAA and DNR ? 
· Reviewing the PILT and School per student revenue that County receives – Moving forward with a letter from legal Still pending 
· Physical Resources and Quality of Life (QOL):

· Had a Host Monster server issue email concerns and potential for a change. 
· Jefferson County Re-Opening of the County to a phase 3 is on hold per Olympia. 
· Health and Safety

· Volunteer physicals -l Respiratory Questionnaire going to be done with Manette Clinic (Debbie Tillman) here at Station 21
· Review of Exposure Control and Safety programs – This is on-going with Lexapol and our policies. 
· Essential Resources

· Policy & Procedure- Lexipol- QFR Policy consolidation ongoing and review critical ones for daily OPS 
· External Relationships

· Company Officer Blue Card ICS Training-Ongoing
· Fire Prevention

· Community Risk Reduction programs to start with IFSTA Essentials of CRR programs for staff
· Partner with Coyle Community on CERT and DART Program
Deputy Chiefs Report
Don Svetich
Significant Events and Service Delivery: 

1. July was a busier month then June. Nearly a double the calls. Most BLS aid calls, variety of sick people. Starting to see an increase in wildland fires. One fireworks and two out of District due to trees in powerlines. EMS calls on the increase as well, several CPR calls in the District and, in the County,
	INCIDENT TYPE 
	# INCIDENTS

	Zone: 21 - Quilcene
	 

	111 - Building fire
	1

	131 - Passenger vehicle fire
	1

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	9

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	1

	322 - Motor vehicle accident with injuries
	1

	551 - Assist police or other governmental agency
	1

	651 - Smoke scare, odor of smoke
	2

	736 - CO detector activation due to malfunction
	1

	 
	 

	Zone: 22 - Coyle
	 

	142 - Brush or brush-and-grass mixture fire
	1

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	1

	651 - Smoke scare, odor of smoke
	1

	 
	 

	Zone: 23 - Dabob
	 

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	1

	553 - Public service
	1

	 
	 

	Zone: 24 - Out Of District
	 

	140 - Natural vegetation fire, other
	1

	141 - Forest, woods or wildland fire
	1

	311 - Medical assist, assist EMS crew
	1

	321 - EMS call, excluding vehicle accident with injury
	4

	322 - Motor vehicle accident with injuries
	2

	551 - Assist police or other governmental agency
	1

	611 - Dispatched & cancelled en route
	7

	621 - Wrong location
	2


	 
	41 total Calls



Historical Call numbers for each year: 

 Finished July with 41 Responses vs 48 in 2019
 Last 6 months 253 Responses vs 301 in 2019
2. . Apparatus Readiness: Lt. McCrehin’s report will cover 

3. Vehicle Replacement Plan (2018-2045) At next opportunity, review vehicle needs and                             replacements.

4. 
Training and Competency

 All large-scale EMS and Fire Training continue to be suspended until farther notice. Due to the ongoing COVID 19 Incident. Small scale and mission critical training will continue. EMS training will be focused on new protocols and proficient training. 

 EMS Connect: Ongoing evaluation. Mixed evaluations on subject delivery, EMTs are completing their modules in a timely manner.
 JEFFCO Training Consortium status: Large scale training events on hold. Currently working on the logistics for MCO training in the future. Will be doing a small scaled Wildland Fire Field day for new Wildland Fire Qualifications. (Update: Completed three members thru the Wildland Fire Course, Torres, Edwards, and Washburn).

5. Emergency Medical Services:

· Chief McKern is taking on majority of the Department MSO duties.
5. Human Resources and Staffing: Remains stable, meeting each incident needs.

No planned time away until early August.

6. Other: Any Questions?  

End of Report.
A-SHIFT OFFICERS REPORT
LT. MARK MCCREHIN 

Apparatus Readiness:

· Currently all District 2 apparatus are in service. Pump testing scheduling for September.
· Currently all our apparatus maintenance happens at North Kitsap Fire Rescue. The shop is staffed by a crew of 3 normally and they are very busy! Recently the lead mechanic has been diagnosed with cancer leaving the shop with only 2. Chief Martin reached out to Central Kitsap County as well as Clallam county for assistance with maintenance if needed. 

              Training and Competency:
· Department training has been postponed due to COVID-19. However, online training is continuing. 
· Resident Zak Torres is scheduled to take his NREMT test on August 31. 
· I have completed the online Blue Card training and begun self-study courses through FEMA provided by Chief McKern
Physical Resources and Quality of Life:

· Double D Electric has been on site for a few items this month:
i. The onsite generator has had an alarm going off inside the control panel. Further investigation has concluded that the alarm is due to a coolant sensor that has gone bad. The tech noticed that their company records show that the last annual service that the unit had was in 2016. Parts have been ordered. When parts arrive, the unit will be getting a full service as well as the coolant sensor replaced.
ii. Electrical breaker panels in the apparatus bay have both been replaced. Exhaust fan now seems to be working as it should.
iii. Double D tech will return to replace the breaker panel located at the crew quarters. 
Staffing (next 30 days):

·  The Duty Calendar is supporting a full staff for the month of August.
B-Shift Officers Report
Lt. Kevin Winn
1. Significant Events and Service Delivery:
· N/A
2. Training and Competency:

· N/A
3. Physical Resources and Quality of Life:

· I am working on getting quotes on 7 Surface pros for use with the new Enterprise Cad and ESO reporting system the county is switching to.

· We are continuing to monitor the Coronavirus Pandemic in our area, statewide, nationally, and globally.

· Chief Svetich’s Pager that was sent in for repairs was unrepairable.

· The 4 new Unication G1 pagers I ordered are in service and working great.

· I was out of the state the second half of July.

4. Staffing (next 60 days):

· I have no vacation or time off planned for the month of August.
C- Shift Officers Report
LT Nick Singleton
1. Significant Events and Service Delivery: 
· With the warmer weather, C Shift had a slight increase in calls for the month of July. Notable incidents being a cardiac arrest at the Linger Longer Marina with great assistance from bystanders, and two mutual aid brush fires in Brinnon, both fires caused by power lines.

· Water usage report sent to PUD- approximately 2000 gallons used between training and incidents.

2. Apparatus Readiness:

· AJAX trim removal tool has been added to Extrication bag on E21. 
· The new wildland fire shelters have been received, inventoried and placed in service on B21. We now have an adequate amount of fire shelters and I do not anticipate needing to order more anytime soon.
· B21 still needs for ¼ turn adapters for the wildland hose. I will be meeting with Dep Chief Svetich to get a better idea on quantities.
· I am still waiting to hear back from Lt. Fletcher at EJFR about scheduling annual ladder and hose testing. There is a possibility of a delay in testing due to COVID-19 but I will provide updates as I have them. 
· I have purchased larger, medium sized hydrant bags that will be added to our suppression apparatus and better facilitate hydrant connections. The bag for E21 is in service and I am waiting on an extra hydrant wrench to complete the bags for E22 and T21.
3. Training and Competency:

· Continue to work and training on 2020 EMS protocols and run scenarios with volunteer personnel.

· Blue card training is complete.

· Continuing to work through modules on EMSConnnect.

· Continue to stay up to date and study Wildland Facilitated learning analysis. 

· Many wildland training hours have been documented within the last month and we will continue wildland training with the warmer weather.

· Scheduled a MCO Wildland training with Port Ludlow and ran through initial attack scenarios with B21 and B31 at Sandy Shore Rd. This was an excellent training that was led by Lt. Wicus McGuffey and myself. We covered sizeups, mobile attack, belt weather kits, IRPG use, Progressive hose lays, assigning incoming units, water supply, weather influences, and an AAR.

· MCO EMS training with Brinnon Fire covering CPR, Airways, and pharmacology.

· Will need to schedule a stop the bleed training with the Coyle Volunteers to ensure competency with hemorrhage control and tourniquets.

4. Physical Resources and Quality of Life:

· The PPE bags have been put together and have been issued to 6 of the Coyle personnel. I plan to order a few more bags and have them on standby, ready to be issued as needed. I have received an order of Tourniquets to add to these bags and the TQs will be issued after the blood the bleed training for those that need it.

· Met with a sales rep from Cascade fire equipment who wanted to stop by the station and introduce himself. The sales rep brought some of their bunker gear and other PPE for us to inspect. A “wear trial” of their bunker gear was purchased for Chief McKern at a discounted price. The set of bunker gear that was purchased is made by InnoTex who has an extremely quick ship time compared to the multi month ship time from SeaWestern and the Lion gear. I have currently working with both SeaWestern and Cascade and gathering more information on their gear. If Seawestern does not improve ship times on their gear within the next couple months, I may consider changing the brand of our bunker gear.

· In an effort to standardize PPE issued to EMS and Support personnel, I have put together a proposal and sent the proposal to Chief McKern to be reviewed. 

· Met with the SeaWestern sales rep to discuss PPE and ordered a few pairs of extrication gloves to test. These extrication gloves were cheaper than expected and cost about the same as the leather gloves that have been issued as utility gloves.

· Ordered a passive Carbon Monoxide gas detector to be placed on the aid bag.

· Received a quote for a new 4-gas detector for better monitoring on hazardous materials/conditions incidents. Currently, E21 has a meter that reads CO gas only, is 29 years old and has not been calibrated within the last 6 years. There is a possibility that the Department of Emergency management will provide this new meter and I am working with Chief McKern to gather more information on that.

· I continue to work on upkeep of hand tools and other equipment on all of our apparatus and continue to chip away and getting equipment and PPE inventoried in ERS.

5. Staffing (next 60 days):

· NTR.
6. Other:

· We have scheduled multiple days this month to get the rest of the insulation removed from Station 22 and hope to have it prepped and ready for new insulation by the end of August.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
1,
STATION 22:  Almost done with the insulation. Will move towards the spray foam.  Will put in a holing.  Bayview Pumps will do the work.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Resolution #2020-05 Surplus Turnout Gear:  MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept and sign Resolution #2020-05 Surplus Turnout Gear as presented.  Commissioner Herbert Beck seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.

2.
POLICIES #207, 309, 333, 1010:  MOTION:  Commissioner Art Frank moved to accept policies #207, 309, 333, and 1010.  Commissioner Herbert seconded the motion.  The motion carried with 3 yes votes.

3.
CELL PHONES:  Commissioner Herbert Beck was concerned about the amount of money left in the Cell phone budget.  Secretary Jean Morris explained that the Chief now gets $100.00 a month and that the EMS budget still have 45% left that will also be used.
SECRETARY REPORT:  Working on the 2021 budget.

SEMINARS/CONFERNENCES/SPECIAL EVENTS:  None.

PUBLIC INPUT-GOOD OF THE ORDER:  None.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  None.

ADJOURNMENT:  Chair Commissioner Art Frank called for adjournment at 7:26 pm.
SIGNED for Jefferson County Fire Protection District No. 2

BY:______________________________________________



        ART FRANK, Commissioner, Chair of the Board



BY:______________________________________________



        HERBERT BECK, Commissioner



BY:______________________________________________



        MELODY BACCHUS, Commissioner

ATTEST

         BY:____________________________________________________


      Helen Jean Morris, District Secretary
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